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PROCEEDTINGS
Time: 10:00 a.m.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Let me call to order
our 18 January '05 Public Hearing of the Board of
Zoning Adjustment for the District of Columbia. My
name is Geoff Griffis. I am Chairperson. Joining me
today is the Vice Chair, Ms. Miller; also our esteemed
colleague, Mr. Etherly is on his way out and will be
joining wus. Representing the National Capital
Planning Commission is Mr. Mann, and representing the
Zoning Commission this morning is Mr. Jeffries.

Ags I indicated earlier, but for everyone's
information, copies of today's agenda are available
for vyou. They are located on the wall where you
entered into the hearing room. You can pick it up and
see where you are on our chronology.

Of course, it 1s wvery important to
understand that all proceedings before the Board of
Zoning Adjustment are recorded. As I have indicated,
we are creating an official transcript from the court
reporter who is sitting to my right. We are also
being broadcast live from the Office of Zoning.

So to that, of course, I would ask for
those people that are just joining us and those that

were here to turn off cellphones and beepers so you
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don't disrupt people giving testimony and our
transmission.

Also, very important, when coming forward
to speak to the Board, i1f you are planning on giving
testimony, vyou will need to £fill out two witness
cards. Witness cards are available at the table where
you entered into and also on the table in front of us
where you will be giving your testimony. Those two
cards go to the recorder prior to coming forward, so
that we can, obviously, give you credit and spell your
name correctly on the official transcript.

The order of procedure for special
exceptions and variances: First, we hear from the
applicant, the presentation of their case. Second, we
will hear form any government agencies attendant to
the application, such as the Office of Planning or
Department of Transportation.

Third, we will hear from the Advisory
Neighborhood Commission. Fourth, we will hear from
persons or parties in support of the application.
Fifth would be persons or parties in opposition to any
application, and sixth, finally we will have closing
remarks or rebuttal witnesses by the applicant.

Cross-examination of witnesses is

permitted by the applicant and parties within a case.
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The ANC within which the property i1is located 1is
automatically a part in the case and, therefore, will
be able to conduct cross-examination. Nothing
prohibits this Board from putting reasonable
restrictions on any cross-examination, and I will get
into that in detail, if needed, as we go forward.

The record will be closed at the
conclusion of each case and hearing, except for any
material that this Board requests, and we will be very
specific as to what is to be submitted and when it is
to be submitted into the Office of Zoning.

It is an important aspect to understand.
What we are creating before us today is the official
record. That official record is what the Board will
deliberate on and decide on. Therefore, anything that
you want us to know should be in the record in writing
or should be given in testimony today.

We will not, obviously, research or go
beyond the scope of what we are 1looking at or
presented with today. So it 1s wvery important that
you get it on the record or/and that you submit the
information that this Board requires and requests and
at the time that we require it to be submitted.

The Sunshine Act requires that this Board

conducts its public hearings in the open and before
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the public. This Board may enter into executive
session, both during or after a hearing on a case, and

that would be for deliberating on a case or reviewing

the record. It would also be in accordance with the
Sunshine Act and  our rules, regulations and
procedures.

The Board will now, I believe, consider
any preliminary matters. Actually, no. What I am
going to ask 1is, 1f anyone 1is here thinking about
testifying or 1is prepared to give testimony, I am
going to ask you to stand and give your attention to

Ms. Bailey who I introduced earlier, and I will say a

very good morning again to. She 1is going to
administer the oath. If you wouldn't mind, please
stand.

MS. BAILEY: Please raise your right hand.

(WITNESSES SWORN. )

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good. Thank you all
very much. Now I think we can consider any
preliminary matters. Preliminary matters are those
which relate to whether a case will or should be heard
today, such as requests for postponements,
continuances or withdrawals, or whether and adeguate
notice has been provided.

If you are not prepared to go forward with
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a case that is on our schedule this morning or you
believe that the Board should not go forward with a
case on its schedule this morning, I would ask that
you come forward and have a seat at the table as an
indication of having a preliminary matter.

Let me say a very good morning to you, Ms.
Bailey, again and ask if vyou are aware of any
preliminary matters for the Board.

MS. BAILEY: Mr. Chairman, good morning,
and to everyone good morning. I apologize for my
raspy voice.

There 1s, and the gentleman is seated at
the table, Application Number 17272. This is a
representative for Clarence E. Kettler, and I
understand that he does have a request for a
postponement.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Excellent. Thank
you. If you wouldn't mind, turn your microphone on
and just state your name and address for the record.

MR. SCALA: Josh Scala, 555 12th Street.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: A very good morning.

And you, sir?

MR. STRAUSS: Paul Strauss, Mr. Griffis.

I represent Mr. Kettler's brand new nextdoor neighbor,

Mr. Scala's office.
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CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Brand new?

MR. STRAUSS: He closed on the property
just last week.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Oh, I see. Okay.
And the preliminary matter is?

MR. SCALA: We are requesting a
continuance at the request of the neighbor who, I
understand, has not had time for --

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Mr. Strauss?

MR. STRAUSS: That is correct. Mr. Stein
is here. He would 1like some time to discuss the
matter with his neighbor, perhaps work out -- At the
time this application went forward, he was not the
property owner, but as of this point he 1is the
property owner, and --

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Interesting. What
is the issue?

MR. STRAUSS: He has some concerns. This
thing, 1if it goes forward, would have a potential
adverse impact on his property but, in the interest of
being a good neighbor and wanting to develop a
reasonable relationship with the man who lives
nextdoor, would like an opportunity to discuss and see
if some things can be worked out.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good. We are all
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about neighborly interests and getting along.

You have no difficulty with continuing
that?

MR. SCALA: No.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Are you prepared to
go forward today?

MR. SCALA: We are, but we have no problem
with continuing it. That's fine.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. I have omne
concern. Of course, this does somewhat disrupt the
Board's schedule in terms of, boy, we were really
getting excited about getting a lot accomplished this
morning. But being that there's some discussion that
needs to have happened, I have no objection to
continuing this, and we can set a new date for it,
unless others object strongly, in which case we will
call it right now and make them do it. No, okay.
Very well.

MR. STRAUSS: We appreciate it. Let me
just say that, obviously, with the holiday yesterday
and the unfortunate circumstances of Friday, we were
unable to bring this to the Board's attention prior to
today.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Well, now would be

when we would take it up anyway. So here it is.
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Ms. Bailey, do we have a date?

MS. BAILEY: March 22, Mr. Chairman.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: The 22nd 1in the
morning?

MS. BAILEY: Yes.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Oh, I don't know --
Are we scheduled on the 22nd? That date won't work.
29 March? Any difficulty with that?

MR. SCALA: No problem.

MR. STRAUSS: I ask the Board's indulgence
while my client consults his calendar.

That would be fine, Mr. Griffis. We thank
the Board for its consideration.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Excellent. During
the morning hearing. Our hearings start at 9:30,
normally. Good. We will see you on the 29th.
Hopefully, everything will work out fine. Let's make
sure there is enough communication, show some
drawings, and then, you know, maybe bring muffins in
on the 29th, and we'll get through this.

MR. STRAUSS: Thank you very much.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Homemade is what we
would expect. Excellent, in which case 1let's go to
the next -- first case in the morning.

MS. BAILEY: Application Number 17270 of
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Thomas and Kathryn Toggas, pursuant to 11 DCMR 3104.1,
for a special exception to allow an addition to an
existing single family detached dwelling under Section
223, not meeting the side yard requirements in the R-
1-B District at premises 3112 Legation Street, N.W.,
Square 2293, Lot 835.

Mr. Chairman, two quick things, please.
The dwelling is a single family detached unit, and
there are four requests for party status in opposition

to this application, sir.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good. Thank vyou
very much. The Board is aware of the fact that there
are four parties requesting. Let me just quickly go
through the Scott White party request. Are they
present? Let's see a hand. Yes? Excellent. Also
Moseley? 1Indeed. Now I have misplaced my other two.

How about that? Do we have Dempsey? Indeed. And we
have Kelly. Excellent.
Board members, let's pick up the first.
Let's start with Moseley application, indicating as
they are going through that they have serious concern
that, 1f this was approved, that it might set a
precedent for future projects in surrounding homes in
the area.

Actually, let me step back for a quick
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moment . Obviously, we have four requests for party
status. I want to make sure that everyone is aware of
what actual party status means in a case.

There are two ways of which one
participates in every case before the Board of Zoning
Adjustment. This is a public process. There 1is
nothing that we have that could prohibit anybody from
coming to speak to the Board, such as a person. A
person would provide testimony, and vyou would be
allotted the time that I will set, and we will hear
your full testimony.

If you are actually granted party status,
which is a fairly high threshold to get through, you
are a full participant in the case. You are a
participant equal with the applicant. So we are going
to be asking you to come forward and present an entire
case. You are going to be afforded the opportunity to
cross-examine witnesses, and you are also going to be
saddled with the responsibility of additional
information that the Board would require.

We often require from applicants any sort
of draft findings of facts, conclusions. Sometimes
there are legal issues that will need to be briefed.
We would require that of all parties in the case.

Let me ask just by a show of hands, of
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those four requests, is there any of those requests
that would actually 1like to present testimony as a
person as opposed to being a party, just come in as a
person, Dbasically withdrawing vyour application for
party status, and I will call you up as a person? I
see.

So we do have four requests for party
status, since there was no indication of a withdrawal.

The last gquestion on request for party
status 1s, to me, the most critical. That says:
Explain how a person's interests will be more
significantly, distinctly, or uniquely affected in
character or kind by the proposed zoning action than
that of other persons in the general public.

Board members, 1let's look right into the
first then. I would take wup the application of
Moseley, party status. It is indicating that they are
concerned that this would actually set a precedent and
thereby open it up to everybody putting additions on
their houses without any sort of review or approval.

Frankly, I don't see this rising to any
level of being uniquely impacted. I also think that
it, in fact, may not be a correct assumption that one
special exception would set a precedent, thereby

allowing all others in the surrounding area to be
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granted or not have to or required to come in for
review and approval.

Therefore, I would move denial of the
party status to the Moseley request at this time, and
ask for a second.

BOARD MEMBER MANN: Second.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Thank you, Mr. Mann.

Is there further deliberation on it?

BOARD MEMBER MANN: I'd just like to say,
this sort of thing seems pretty speculative to me. I
mean, it opens up, hypothetically, any number of
things that could happen down the road that may or may
not happen as a consequence of this proposed addition.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Excellent. I
appreciate that, and I think it should be stated, the
fact that every application, whether special exception
or variance, stands on its own before this Board, and
each is taken individually.

The requirements for a special exception
and a variance will have to be met by each applicant,
and there is not necessarily any precedential wvalue
with one being granted or not.

BOARD MEMBER ETHERLY: Mr. Chair, I would
also agree, and would also perhaps 1like to suggest

that, as you noted in your introduction regarding the
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party status question, that for this particular party
request there would still Dbe the opportunity to
provide testimony at the appropriate time during the
case, as just testimony in opposition. So that would
still be an avenue open for an opportunity to air
comments.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Well said, and that
is exactly right. Others?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I would concur,
and I would just say, the regulation that applies here
is 3106.3 that talks about considering requests for
party status and that the person's interest be more
significantly, distinctly or uniquely affected in
character or kind by the proposed zoning relief than
those of other persons in the general public.

I appreciate that they are making the
argument that, you know, since they 1live on this
block, that their interests are more affected in
character or kind than the whole general public, but I
don't think that this regulation really goes to just a
concern about precedent on the block, and I think that
their concerns can be addressed by their testimony.
There is not a need for everyone concerned about
precedent to come in and be able to cross-examine the

applicant and participate as full party status.
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CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good. Others? We

have a motion before us. It has been seconded.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: It's been
seconded?

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Yes, it was
seconded. I would ask for all those in favor to

signify by saying Aye. Opposed?

Let's move ahead then. We have the

request for party status application from Scott White.
Also, I would go to move for denial of the party
status application. I would ask for a second.

COMMISSIONER JEFFRIES: Second.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Thank you. In the
same vein, as Ms. Miller has pointed to the strict
regulation citing, I go to the application that
actually people get, Question 6 which relates exactly
to the section that has been cited: How significantly
and distinctly or uniquely?

Mr. Mann's words were well spoken in terms
of it's speculative, the concern, and the concern in
this request is also that they worry that allowing
this special exception might encourage others to add
on in this fashion.

We are here to hear evidence specifically

on a special exception case on a specific piece of
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property, and I don't see anything arising in this
request that goes to the details of that application.
Others? Not hearing any other need for deliberation
on this, we have a motion before us. It has been
seconded. I would ask for all those in favor to
signify by saying Aye. And opposed? Thank you.

MS. BAILEY: Mr. Chairman, just so staff
can be clear, would you please clarify for me who made
the motion and who seconded?

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: ©Now you are calling
on my memory. I made the motion. Mr. Mann seconded.

MS. BAILEY: Thank you, sir.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Certainly. Very
well, let's move on to Dempsey, Dempsey party status
application or request. In noting this, I would in
the same fashion move, but to approve the request for
party status -- Actually, I am going to table that for
a quick moment.

I note that the applicant is at the table.

If I could have the representative introduce himself
for the record.

MR. BROWN: Good morning, Mr. Chair.
Patrick Brown from Greenstein DeLorme & Luchs on
behalf of the applicant.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Thank vyou, Mr.
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Brown. I imagine, but let me confirm, that you have
seen Exhibit Number 25, which is a request for party
status by Dempsey. Have you seen this?

MR. BROWN: Yes, I have. To make it
simple for the Board, I have no objections to their
party status.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. Then let's
proceed. I would move approval of request for party

status for the Dempsey household, and ask for a

second.
VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Second.
CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Thank vyou, Ms.
Miller. In this application it is fairly clear what

the issues are, and it goes directly to the specific
application and specifically to the special exception
under 223. They are the closest abutting neighbor,
and they have concern over the light, air and privacy,
critical aspects of the 223 which is why we are here
for this application. Others? Further deliberation
on the motion?

If not, we have a motion before us. It
has been seconded. I would ask for all those in favor
to signify by saying Aye. Opposed? Very well.

Let's move on to Kelly. Mr. Brown,

comments?
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MR. BROWN: I have no objections, but I
think, given the location and the distance from the

property, that they come perilously close to not

meeting the test. So I would note that for the
record.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. It 1is,
obviously, noted, as you just said it. Let's go then,
Board members, to the application. Again, I would

move approval of party status for the Kelly household
and ask for a second.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Second.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Thank vyou, Ms.
Miller. Again, although I think it is to be seen, the
case presentation, I think it does rise to the level
of party status based on the fact that, although they
are not the direct abutting, they have similar issues
to that of Dempsey which was Jjust afforded party
status.

We, obviously, need to show a uniqueness
to each granting of party status, and I think that the
aspect of the location of the Kelly property is
significantly different than the Dempsey's, and so it
may well rise to different issues and aspects and,
therefore, an undue caution. I think it is

appropriate that we grant the party status to this
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request. So, others?

If there is no further deliberation, then
we have a motion before. It has been seconded. I
would ask for all in favor to signify by saying Aye.
Opposed? Abstaining?

Very well. We have two parties in this
case in opposition. Is there anything else,
preliminary matters, Ms. Bailey, that you are aware of
now that we should take up outside of those two that
you listed?

MS. BAILEY: No, Mr. Chairman.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Excellent. Then
let's move right ahead. Is the applicant ready to
proceed?

MR. BROWN: Yes, we are, Mr. Chair.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Let's go.

MR. BROWN: Again, Patrick Brown from
Greenstein Delorme & Luchs. With me from my office is
Stephanie Baldwin and also the applicant, Kathryn
Toggas. Mr. Toggas is here behind us. We also hope
to have Mr. Gary Wilson from Moisture Protection
Technologies here later. We are awaiting his arrival,
but we do have written documents from him, as well as
others.

With that, I would like to, one, draw the
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Board's attention to the Office of Planning report
which, with one minor exception, I could have not done
a better job writing in support of this application.

It is important to, one, note the scope of
the review. This is a special exception, and note the
specific criteria, and then also the very low standard
established for the various criteria -- the words not
unduly objectionable, not substantially objectionable.

So that it depends how you look at it.

The bar is fairly low. It is not any
objection or any condition. It's '"unduly" or
"substantially."

Again, going beyond that, I think a point
that was raised in the Office of Planning report is
critical for the review of this case. Originally, the
case was filed as a special exception having to do
with only one side yard, the side yard abutting the
alley. Subsequently -- and I don't think it's ever
been, other than the OP report, ever been officially
expanded to include the side of the property abutting
the Dempseys, but certainly in the Office of Planning
report they indicate that, by virtue of the demolition
of the preexisting den that had a 5.01 foot side yard,
that the grandfathering on that side yard, which under

405.8 was lost.
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I take exception to that characterization.
The den was removed as provided under 2001.4, the
nonconforming provisions which allow in the event of a
casualty or act of God, and we have testimony and
documentation to the effect that the den was removed
based on damage from Hurricane Isabel as well as lead
contamination that made the structure unsafe
structurally, as well as from an environmental
standpoint, to the point where the Toggas children
were testing for elevated levels of lead. So that it
posed an imminent structural as well as environmental
health hazard, in which case the demolition of the
property was not intended to relinguish grandfather
rights for that side yard and was under the casualty
provisions allowed to be rebuilt.

So that having been the case -- and we
will provide the documentation in a moment -- it would
limit the scope of the special exception to the alley
side of the property and not involve the Dempsey side
of the property, which again would allow the Board to
narrow the focus of its inquiry and the focus of the
testimony here before you. I think that should help
focus the Board.

I would like to, with Ms. Baldwin's help,

introduce a report from Moisture Protection
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Technologies dated September 25, '03 indicating the
damage to the west side of the den room on the west
side of the house, with the conclusion that, in our
professional opinion, that structure cannot be
cleaned, repaired, to be a safe dwelling. The
environmental and structural damage is too far gone to
save this den room, which would indicate, in
conjunction with also the lead testing of the blood of
the 17-month-old son of the Toggases, indicating
elevated lead both on this occasion and subsequent
occasions to the point where the city made inquiry
through the Department of Health.

I would introduce those two reports
indicating the casualty nature.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And you are putting
those in now. Is that correct?

MR. BROWN: Yes, I am.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Have the parties
been given copies of those documents?

MR. BROWN: Mr. Chair and members, while
we circulate the documents, the question has been
raised that this demolition occurred without the
proper permitting. That appears to be the case, and
the permitting process for demolition and other things

should always be followed. But it doesn't change the
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underlying fact of --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Is that a zoning
issue?

MR. BROWN: No, but it is going to be
raised by the parties.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I understand.

MR. BROWN: I would just like to -- and I
think you perhaps have beat me to the punch. It is
not relevant to this Board's inquiry about whether and
in fact there was a casualty sufficient to not
relinquish the grandfather rights and allow them to
rebuild the nonconforming side yard to its preexisting
condition, which is 5.01 feet, which complies with the

zoning regulations at 405.8.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. Good. Ms.
Miller?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr Brown, I just
wanted to ask you: It looks 1like this report was

written in September of '03, and I'm wondering, did
you provide it to the ANC, and why are you providing
this information now as opposed to earlier, since it
goes to a specific issue in the special exception
case?

MR. BROWN: And I was only retained a week

ago, a week ago Monday. So I was not involved in the
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earlier stages of this case. In my view, examining
all the documents that were provided to me, it is
clearly relevant and being provided now.

I would have typically provided it in a
prehearing statement, but again I wasn't counsel at
the time. So my apologies, but it is relevant. I
don't believe it was presented to the ANC at the time
of their meeting, nor was the lead testing results.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Is the ANC
represented today? Were they provided a copy of this
submission? Where did she go? She is making copies.

MR. BROWN: And Ms. Toggas has clarified
it. At the time that these events were occurring
prior to the issuance of the OP report, the den side,
the side abutting the Dempseys, was not --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I'm sorry to
interrupt you. Can you send one back to the ANC?
There's a couple of people representing.

MR. BROWN: The side vard facing the
Dempseys which, in my view, is entitled to be rebuilt,
was not in play, that it was strictly as it was filed
originally, and OP points this out in their report,
strictly a special exception case having to do with
the side yard abutting the alley.

So it wasn't an issue, but it clearly now
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has been raised as an issue and raised as an issue as
a result of the Dempsey's becoming parties.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: And were the
Dempsey's given a copy of this report?

MR. BROWN: They have been now.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Just now? Okay.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: We are on equal
footing. We all just got it. Okay, let's go ahead.

MR. BROWN: With that, and if I could just
briefly introduce -- Again as I said before, it is a
special exception case, in my view, limited to the
alley side of the property. That being the case, I
think under all circumstances, as pointed out by the
Office of Planning and our testimony presentation,
that it meets and exceeds the standards for a special
exception for both side yards.

If I could point you to, Jjust as an
introductory matter, a drawing here -- and there's
significant interest in support of this application.
You will notice under the support petition signatures
which, I believe, has been already provided for the
record or will be shortly, the yellow property is the
Toggas, applicant's property. You will see support
from their neighbors in the written petition on all

four sides rather significantly abutting the property
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at various elements and immediately across the street.

So I don't want you to be of the view that
there isn't substantial support out there.

With that, if there are no questions, I'd
like to let Ms. Toggas give a brief presentation in
the course of which we will take you through some of
the boards, with Stephanie pointing to things, and try
to run you through this quickly.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I see. Give me a
moment .

(Whereupon, the proceeding went off the
record at 10:33 a.m. and went back on the record at
10:36 a.m.)

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. Our shoes are
tied. I think it would be expeditious in this -- and
let's settle this right now, whether we are talking
about two sgide yards or one side vyard. So we have
your oral briefing on that.

What I need to do is get the parties up
here to address that, and also the ANC. I am going to
ask vyou the quick question of whether this does
conform with 2001.4°7? Does it fit within the
provisions of the regulations, in which case this is
not part of the special exception? So if we can get

everyone up to the table at this point.
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We have two parties and ANC. Correct?

Who is representing the ANC? Who is speaking for the

ANC? All three? We need more chairs. Have a seat.
Make yourselves very comfortable. Oh, boy. They were
serious when we did party requests. Right? This is a

veritable party. Good. Okay.

Now we are going to move this along very
quickly, but I also want to just state: If you have
questions of clarification that are needed, please
don't be shy. Ask me the questions. If you have need
the regulations of which has just been cited, tell me.

We can get another copy up to the table or you can
borrow the attorney's that's sitting there flipping it
through, or I can read it for you.

So let's start with -- It looks 1like the
ANC is right there ready to roll. Let's start with
the ANC. Let's go.

MR. FROMBOLUTI: I have a question. I'm
with -- I'm an architect with 28 years experience here
in the District.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And your name is?

MR. FROMBOLUTI: Chris Fromboluti.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And your address?

MR. FROMBOLUTI: 5312 38th Street, N.W.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And you are also
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with the ANC?
MR. FROMBOLUTI: Yes. Not in the District
which the property is located, but I'm the

architectural expert on the Commission.

My question is: The addition that was
torn down was only one story tall. The addition that
is being proposed is three stories tall. Does the

five-foot rule apply in that case?

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Absolutely. In
fact, the side yard is set, whether it's a one-story
or a 1l0-story.

Any other questions that we can clear up
right away? Okay. Then 1let's go ahead. Oh, vyes?
Yes, ma'am? You just need to state your name and
address for the record.

MS. KELLY: My name is Cecile Kelly.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Indeed.

MS. KELLY: And I'm the owner of the
abutting property on the east. The reason -- The only
reason I am coming forward on this question is we have
lived at our address for 38 years.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I understand.

MS. KELLY: So we have seen what has
happened to that house historically.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. You know, Ms.
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Kelly, all I'm asking for is --

MS. KELLY: Well, I have a question.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good.

MS. KELLY: My question is this: The den
was not original with the house, was not built until
late Sixties or early Seventies. So does that mean --

you know, in other words, the den was probably --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: It's an excellent
question. Your question is, well, this wasn't
existing. It certainly, in your recollection, wasn't

built before the zoning regulations.

The first question is how was it built,
which I can't answer, because I don't know.

MS. KELLY: I think -- I knew the
neighbor. It was done by the homeowner who was very
adept, and I doubt that he even obtained a permit.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. So for our
purposes -- and, of course, any Board member can speak
to this, and also we have, of course, the Office of
Attorney General as our attorney here. For our
purposes for this special exception, that is being
presented as evidence as an existing condition, and
the existing condition, whether it was properly done
ten years ago, 20 years ago, 1s not at issue before us

today, but as an existing condition which was removed
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because it was somewhat destroyed or dismantled or
whatever the terminology is, and they are asking that
2001.4 be looked at as this is an existing condition
that had to be removed, and they are putting back to
the similar dimension of the side yard that was there.

So to be perhaps more direct, we are of
the assumption that that was there, but I don't see
how we have the jurisdiction to go into the history of
how it got there.

MS. KELLY: I see. That has nothing to do
with this?

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Not that's been
persuasively presented to me at this point.

MS. KELLY: That's all I have. I wanted
to point that out.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay.

MS. MONROE: Mr. Chair, can I say

something on that? If it was built after 1958, that

would not be nonconforming. It would have to be pre-
1958. To fall wunder 2001.4, it would have to be
nonconforming. I don't know if we know that or that

we can find that out, but I just want to mention it.
CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I'm not seeing where
2001 goes to dates at all.

MS. MONROE: 2001.4 is what we are talking
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about. It says, "If a nonconforming structure is
destroyed by fire" -- Dby definition a nonconforming
structure would have to have been in place before the
regulations went in place in May of 1958.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Is that true?

MS. MONROE: That's all I'm saying.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: What 1f they had
some sort of relief?

MS. MONROE: Well, we don't know. I'm not
saying it was. It might have been 1950 it was built.

I don't know. I'm saying, whether or not 2001.4
would apply would depend on whether or not --

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Is it your opinion
that we need to establish the fact that it --

MR. KEYS: Mr. Griffis?

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Yes?

MR. KEYS: I think I can offer some
information that might be helpful at this point.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Is that so?

MR. KEYS: My name is George Keys. I am
representing Joseph and Cynthia Dempsey, the owners of
3114 Legation Street.

I think Ms. Kelly's testimony as to the
date is significant, and it 1s significant for the

very reasons that the Office of the Attorney General
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has indicated.
Also, we made a request of the DCRA for

all building permits that had been issued on this

property --
CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: How is that going?
MR. KEYS: -- from '58 forward. We got
all the permits. There was no permit relating to the

side addition.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: How far back do the
permits go?

MR. KEYS: We had an archival search.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: What's the earliest
permit you have?

MR. KEYS: The earliest permit we have --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Roughly. What
decade?

MR. KEYS: It's the 2003. It's the last
permit.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: So how did the house
get built? I understand you to say that you --

MR. KEYS: You are asking me to prove a
negative. I can't establish the absence. I can only
report that there was no permit available indicating -
- From '58 forward, there is no construction that's

been authorized other than two permits that have been
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issued.
CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I'm not sure what
that tells the Board. That tells the Board either
that this was built illegally or --
MR. KEYS: Well, I think it tells you it
is an illegal structure, and it --
CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: But so is the house.
By the same assertion, the house is illegal.

MR. KEYS: It post-dates 1958.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Or maybe it doesn't.
Maybe it pre-dates 1958.

MR. KEYS: The only testimony that you've
got i1s that it post-dates 1958.

MR. BROWN: Mr. Chair, can I interject.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Yes, please. It's
not substantiated testimony. I understand the
opinion. Yes, Mr. Brown?

MR. BROWN: Ms. Toggas reports to me that
the den was original to the house as a porch, and then
at some point in the 1970s her understanding was that
it was enclosed.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: So there was some
sort of structure that --

MR. BROWN: That existed at that location.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: -- encroached into
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the side yard.

MR. BROWN: And it Jjust became from a
porch to an enclosed structure. Whether there were
permits issued and whether we could establish that, I
don't know, but that's how it being reported to me.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Well, this could be
a fun morning exploring this. Do you remember a
porch, Ms. Kelly?

MS. KELLY: Yes, I did. The porch was
there. But I thought that a porch did not qualify for
establishing side vyard reguirements. That's why I
didn't -- I thought, because it was a den, you were
saying, it does establish side yard.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: It would be my
understanding of the regulations that a porch would,
as a side yard is an open area, and an open area has
to be clearly open to the sky and that's to the point
at which you measure from, where it's open directly to
the sky or not. If that porch extended out above the
ground, I would imagine it should have -- if it
wasn't, should have counted toward diminishing the
side vyard or the measurement of the side vyard,
depending on which side you look at.

MS. KELLY: The porch was there.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. For the
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entire time that you've lived there?

MS. KELLY: Yes.

MR. BROWN: The house was built originally
in the 1930s, is my understanding, to give you some
context.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. I just
want to make a comment, that I think that the
applicant is relying on 2001.4 and that the applicant
does have the burden, I think, of proving the facts
that would show that it falls under -- that it meets
all the requirements of 2001.5 through .10 as well as
that the structure existed on or before 1958.

I hear Ms. Kelly saying now that, as far
as you remember, the structure did exist then.

MS. KELLY: The porch existed.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: The porch
existed.

MS. KELLY: But the den did not.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: But the den did
not.

MS. KELLY: The den was enclosed at the
end of the Sixties or early Seventies.

MR. BROWN: I think, based on what we have
provided as well as the admissions by Ms. Kelly, that

the applicant has met their burden of proof on the
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issue of the existence of the structure.

MS. NOLAN: I have a question of
clarification. If there was a small, one-story porch
on the property previously that gave them the
exemption, the --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: It doesn't give them
any exemption, but get on with your question.

MS. NOLAN: And then they raised that to

three-stories, which then affects light and air to the

neighbors --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. I think we
just had that question, and the question goes to -- In
fact, your architect asked that. So that's what we

need to assess now.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: I'm sorry, Mr.
Brown. I would like, if you could just articulate
what facts you think there are that definitively show
that the structure existed on or before 1958.

MR. BROWN: Well, in addition to what --
the testimony I have provided from Mrs. Toggas, and we
can get her up here -- She is under oath. She can
provide what she knows. But Ms. Kelly, I believe, who
obviously has an historical reference, has indicated
or confirmed everything we have said, that the porch

existed going back to the original structure, in which
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case -- I mean, I hate to put it in legal terms, but
that is an admission disfavorable to her argument that
it didn't exist.

So I think the applicant, based on the
collective information, has met the burden of proving

that the structure did exist.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Go ahead. I'm
listening.

MR. BROWN: Well, I mean -- and Ms. Miller
is a lawyer. When you make an admission against your

own interests, in this case Ms. Kelly being opposed to
the project and, I suspect, opposed to the
grandfathering of --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. Let's not get
in too far. When was the Dbuilding originally
constructed?

MR. BROWN: 1930s.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: 1930s? And from
what we hear today, i1t appears that there was a
structure that was original to the building that
created a five-foot, plus or minus, side vyard. Is
that everyone's understanding? That's what's been
said? Agree or not, that's what's been said. Okay.

So let's go ahead. We need to have all of

you speak very quickly to this exact issue of 2001.4,
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now that all this has been clarified, and that is an
excellent clarification to bring up, in which case the
Board is going to adjourn for two minutes, and then we
will return. So who wants to start where we are
going.

I started with the ANC. So let's continue
with that, assessment of whether this falls under
2001.4: Nonconforming structures devoted to
conforming uses, which is 2001, 2001.4.

MS. RENSHAW: Mr. Chairman, Ann Renshaw,
2910 Military Road, N.W.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And a very good
morning to you.

MS. RENSHAW: And a very good morning to
al of you, and a Happy New Year.

This case came before the ANC in December,
the 13th of December 2004, as an alley/side yard case
only. We had some discussion at the ANC meeting with
the applicant and among the Commissioners as far as
whether or not we were going to be able to talk about
the other side.

Mr. Toggas, the applicant, maintained that
it was strictly an alley/side case. We have our
doubts.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: And that's what we
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are trying to decide now.

MS. RENSHAW: And, therefore, I did

inquire of the Zoning Administrator about this matter.
He maintained that it was up to the BZA to determine
whether it would be a five-foot or an eight-foot side
yard setback requirement.

So, therefore, the ANC was in a bind, and

we Jjudged the case as fairly as we could and our
determination is in the record.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: In terms of the
direct question that we are dealing with right now,
2001.4, does the ANC have an opinion or are you
stating that the ANC can't come to a decision on that?

MS. RENSHAW: It would have to go back
before the full Commission.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay, good. Let's
go next to -- Yes, Mr. Keys?

MR. KEYS: Mr. Chair, this matter has been
raised and this information presented only this
morning, and I think that --

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: To us, too.

MR. KEYS: I understand that.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: But we are rolling
with it.

MR. KEYS: But I think, to respond to the
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factual assertions as to the dating of this building,
that we ought to have an opportunity to make an
examination of the public records, to attempt to
verify the dating of this building.

Secondly, with zrespect to the Section
2001.4, it pertains to destruction due to acts of God.
The decision to demolish this building was done by
the owner of the property. The owner demolished the
building. I don't think that is a casualty.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay.

MR. KEYS: That brings it within 2001.4.
It's an election.

MR. BROWN: Mr. Chair, can I interject?
The casualty occurred as a result of --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: That's understood,
in terms of the Hurricane.

MR. BROWN: The owner acted based on, you
know, professional guidance and the lead testing.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: I think your side is
pretty clear in terms of the 1letter that vyou
submitted, and the point is that there was damage done
by the storm, the storm being the act of God which is
talked about in 2001.4. It really puts us on a high
level here, talking about acts of God and such but,

nonetheless, getting into the specifics.
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So the point is that the destruction or
the damage to that required the demolition of that
piece. Okay. Mr. Keys is saying, no, look, you guys
demolished it, the storm didn't take it down. Okay.
And you're saying that you can't assess whether it,
outside of that, conforms to what --

MR. KEYS: I can't make the assessment at
this point.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Because you don't
know exactly when the building was built.

MR. KEYS: 1I'd like the opportunity to--

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: But you had that
opportunity on your accord. You investigated all the
permits, and you pulled only ones of 2003. So you're

saying either this building doesn't exist or it was
built in 2003 or somehow was built a long time ago.

Why should we give additional time for you
to research something that you couldn't find before?

MR. KEYS: Because there 1is always the
opportunity that we have not 1looked in the right
places.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: That's very true,
and it is. It's elaborate to find a 1lot of
documentation. But in terms of opportunities, we have

the opportunity to hear this today, and I think with
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everyone here and present, it doesn't seem to make a
lot of sense to continue this for months to do
additional research on this. But let's continue on,
and we will note that for the record. Next? 1I'll get
back to everybody. Who is next? Ms. Kelly, did you
want to speak additionally to the 2001.47? Okay.
Excellent.

Okay. So the Dempsey's have been -- and
Kelly and the ANC. Yes? One more time.

MS. NOLAN: Samantha Nolan, 2940 North
Hampton Street. We Jjust received the information
about the lead testing and all of that, and --

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay, 1let's get it
clear. So have we. We don't need to hear that
anymore. Okay, go ahead.

MS. NOLAN: But our community has been
written wup in the Washington Post and Northwest
Current and elsewhere as having a lead problem
throughout our community.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: As a lot of
communities have. Okay.

MS. NOLAN: So that issue, the lead in the
children, could be through our water 1lines which,
rather than from any problem with the -- We didn't

have a chance to deal with this during our hearing.

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

45

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: And that's fine.
And you know, I'm not prepared. If other Board
members are prepared to take up this 1lead issue,
that's fine, but otherwise I really don't need to
delve into this. I think that the Moisture Protection

Technologies, Inc. letter speaks for itself, which is

signed by Gary Wilson, and it is a very serious issue
of which this Board has not the jurisdiction or the
knowledge to get into at this time.

Yes, Ms. Miller?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Mr. Brown, what
is the date of destruction from --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Demolition?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: No.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Or destruction?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Actually, let me
think.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: You want to know

when the storm occurred or when they took the building

down?

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: No, when the 24
months starts to run from pursuant to 2001.6. It says
that -- Yes, it's the hurricane, I think -- 1f the act

of God results in damage to the property, then

restoration should be started within 24 months of the

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

46

date of the destruction. So what's the date that we
are going back to?

MR. BROWN: Hurricane Isabel was September
19, 2003.

VICE CHAIRPERSON MILLER: Okay. Thank
you.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Anything else from
the Board? Any other gquestions? Mr. Brown, your last
summation on this issue, specific?

MR. BROWN: I don't believe so. I think
the Board has everything they need.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Good. We will be
back in three minutes.

(Whereupon, the foregoing matter went off
the record at 10:56 a.m. and went back on the record
at 11:08 a.m.)

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. We have heard
from everyone involved in this case at this point
regarding the 2001.4. The Board has done a brief
deliberation on it, and I think we need to proceed
with this 223 special exception as one side yard which
is on the alley side, which is the 1.77 feet.

Now before I get into it further and hear
from the other Board members on this, let me just

reiterate to the fact of the parties, the ANC and
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everyone else involved in this. We still have a
special exception that has to go to whether the light,
air, privacy is impacted by this addition.

So quite frankly, in my wview, whether it
is for two side yards or one side yard, we have the
same issues, the same application. So we should move
forward on this.

Very quickly, yes, Mr. Keys?

MR. KEYS: Mr. Chair, there are two things
that I'd like to bring to your attention. I think we
do have some more information that bears on the
question of --

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: What is the
information then?

MR. KEYS: -- the question of damage. I
would need to bring a witness to certify that --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Why?

MR. KEYS: This is a photograph of the
property --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay.

MR. KEYS: -- in the summer of 2003.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Let me step back
here and wonder why this is so strongly -- Why are we
spending so much time on this? How does the

application change in terms of the impact to the
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Dempseys or any of the surrounding area whether this
is, or was, part of the relief sought?

The relief is not -- The relief doesn't go
away. They still have to be here for a special
exception for this addition.

MR. KEYS: I think there is a great deal
of difference as to whether the condition of the
property today is a property with a 13 foot side yard
that the applicant proposes to reduce, as opposed to a
presumption that he is entitled to push the property
out to within five feet of the property line.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. So what
you're saying is it would, in fact --

MR. KEYS: And I think that this evidence-

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: -- change the relief
that is sought.

MR. KEYS: -- of the condition of the
property --

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Okay. So what is
the evidence?

MR. KEYS: The evidence is a photograph,
and I think perhaps my client is best able to speak to
it. I don't want to be --

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: What 1is this going
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to show? Tell us what your --

MR. KEYS: What it will show is that the
applicant has, in the course of making unpermitted
repairs to his property --

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Wait. You know we
are not getting into that.

MR. KEYS: I understand that, but he has
removed all the gutters and all of the drain spouts.

CHATIRPERSON GRIFFIS: So?

MR. KEYS: Well, to the extent that the
property then suffers water damage a month or two
later may be related to conditions which the applicant
created.

CHAIRPERSON GRIFFIS: Oh, dear. I can't
imagine how we --

MR. KEYS: Additionally -- Additionally,
you are relying and asking us to accept the testimony
of someone I presume 1is being offered as an expert
whose professional opinion is coming into this record,
but we have no opportunity to cross-examine him.

This information, 1f it is going to be
included in the record as an expert professional
opinion, should have been done two weeks prior to this
hearing. And I think that you need to allow us an

opportunity to respond comprehensively to information
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that's come in at the last minute.

CHATRPERSON GRIFFIS: This seems to be
making a heck of a lot out of a very small issue, to
me, and it is rising to the level of just trying to
trying to delay this application. But let's go ahead.

Mr. Brown, do you want to address that situation
before we actually get into the substance of this
case?

MR. BROWN: Mr. Chair, which situation am
I addressing, the latenes